
Finally, the last big item 

was the Caralee 

Parent Night on 

Wednesday, 19th of 

September. There was a 

free sausage sizzle 

courtesy of Winthrop 

Gardens IGA, and all 

classes and specialist 

areas were open. 

Following this, if you 

require an in-depth 

discussion about your 

childõs work, please 

book an appointment so 

teachers can speak to all 

parents in attendance. It 

was extremely gratifying 

to see so many people 

in the classrooms and 

enjoying the sausage 

sizzle. 

 

I take this opportunity 

to also wish you all a 

pleasant holiday. 

Jason Shapcott 

Principal  

LOST PROPERTY  

2 x swimming goggles  

have been handed in to  

the Front Office  

awaiting collection 

Welcome to the final 

newsletter of Term 3.  

As predicted, it was a 

busy term with many 

events occurring late in 

the term. 

 

After a very successful 

period of In Term 

Swimming , with many 

compliments from 

swimming staff and 

patrons regarding our 

excellent student 

behaviour, we were 

straight into the 

Faction Carnival . It 

was again a great 

success, being 

predominantly run by 

our Student Support 

Officer, Mr Sam Atkins.  

I know Sam was grateful 

for the support he 

received from staff and 

parents for his first time 

running the event.     

The P&C activities were 

also successful, and our 

students had a great day 

and demonstrated 

sporting prowess and 

friendly competition. 

 

Just before the carnival, 

the Department of 

Education advised that 

Caralee will become an 

Independent Public 

School for 2019. This 

is the culmination of 

three yearsõ work by the 

School Council, school 

community and in 

particular, School Chair, 

Karen Ramsay. Iõd like to 

personally thank 

Karen for all her work 

and fronting up to a 

panel of experts, and 

presenting what makes 

Caralee a great school 

for students, staff and 

the community.  

Thanks to all staff and 

community members 

that provided feedback 

and work on the 

submission. More details 

will follow regarding 

what IPS looks like for 

Caralee in 2019. 

 

Our School Council , 

which will transition to a 

Board under IPS, met 

this week to discuss IPS 

and other matters. One 

topic was the NAPLAN 

data which was released 

this week. Caralee has 

again demonstrated 

achievement in Years 3 

& 5 at expected or 

above level, which is a 

credit to our students 

and the work of our 

teachers and school 

staff. Parents will see 

where their childõs 

results sit against the 

cohort tested, and 

sometimes people have 

questions about 

individual results. Given 

it was ôone test on one 

dayõ, it has to be 

considered against your 

childõs most recent 

school report. If you 

have any questions, 

please do not hesitate to 

contact the office. 

Principal  
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

¶ Fri, 21st Sep      

Students Last Day 

¶ Tue, 9th Oct      

Students Return 

¶ Tue, 16th Oct    

P&C Meeting 

¶ Wed, 17th Oct  

Assembly (B7) 

¶ Fri, 19th Oct    

Interschool Athletics 

¶ Fri, 19th Oct     

10c Coin Challenge 

¶ Sat, 20th Oct    

Caralee Quiz Night 

¶ 22 Oct to 26 Oct  

Year 6 Camp 

¶ Sat, 27th Oct    

Gee Dads Event 

Inside this issue:  

: Faction Carnival  

: Indepõt Public School 

: Parent Night  

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

WARNING  

Magpies are 

swooping in 

the area.  

Please wear a hat wherever 

possible and treat them with 

respect.  

Source: Australian Geographic  

Everything you need to know 

about magpie season 

https://www.australiangeographic.com.au/topics/wildlife/2017/08/everything-you-need-to-know-about-magpie-season/
https://www.australiangeographic.com.au/topics/wildlife/2017/08/everything-you-need-to-know-about-magpie-season/
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Caralee Quiz Night  

Saturday  

20th October 2018  

 

Our Quiz Night will 

be our major P&C 

fundraising event  

for this year!  
 

SILENT AUCTIONS 

DOOR PRIZES 

RAFFLES 

GAMES & GOOD FUN 

 

Doors open from 

6.30pm  

Quiz starts at 7.30pm  

 

Venue: Melville Braves 

Baseball Rooms  

Winnacott Reserve  

 

Bring along some  

Nibbles for your table.  

Domino Pizzas  

available for $10 

(order forms at  

Front Office)  

Tickets:  

https://

www.trybooking.com/

XMJD 

The Fathering Project  

Sausage Sizzle  

went well thanks to     

Brian from  Woolies ,     

Linda from  Story Dogs , 

Grant White, Simon    

Harrison and Luca from  

Cicciobello Gourmet   

Pizza's for their kind     

donations.   

 

SAVE THE DATE  

(27 October 2018)  

The Grand Farming  

Experience  

 

Morning tea farm tour 

and activities,  

then second farm       

activity & bbq lunch.  

This is a free event.  

More info and flyers       

to come.  

 

Cheers  

Matt Shaw  

Gee Dads  

Ask Questions  Be Involved  

Our P & C Meetings are held on Tuesdays at 7pm in the         

Caralee staff room in Week 2 and Week 8 of each term. 

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS 

CAREñHOLIDAY PROGRAM  

Just a reminder to all parents and guardians that Term 3 is 

nearly over and that means our Vacation Care Program will be 

starting.  This time round we have more fun, exciting and ad-

venturous activities on offer, from challenging your self on the 

new Jungle Park at Whiteman Park to having a tour at the old-

est prison and uncovering itõs history. Come and join us hitting 

notes on the African drums, swaying to the beats while making 

music through drumming and why not explore and discover 

your abilities through physical activities and experience what 

your body can do through Yoga. All this and more for our 

Vacation Care Program. 

At YMCA Caralee we would like help from families to provide 

us with some recycling materials for the children to use for 

any form of activities such as crafts and constructions. We are 

seeking these items such as 

¶ Milk bottles (rinsed)  

¶ Lids from drink bottles, milk bottles etc 

¶ Cereal/snack boxes (preferably no boxes that had   

contained nuts)  

¶ Egg cartons 

¶ Plastic/cardboard trays 

We also take unwanted toys, books, pillows, blankets etc. If 

you can spare any of these items, you can drop them off at the 

YMCA office at the undercover area. 

¢ƘŜ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ¸a/!Σ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ Υ 

ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦȅƳŎŀǿŀΦƻǊƎΦŀǳ 

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ ŀǎ ōŜƭƻǿΥ 
bŀƳŜ ƻŦ {ǳǇŜǊǾƛǎƻǊΥ 9ƴƴƛǘȅ [ǳƳǎŘŜƴ 
9ƳŀƛƭΥ /ŀǊŀƭŜŜΦƻǎƘŎϪȅƳŎŀǿŀΦƻǊƎΦŀǳ 
/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ bǳƳōŜǊΥ лпрф фуу нро 

RECEIVE  N EWSLETTERS VIA  E MAIL  :  SUBSCRIBE  N OW  

KINDY PLACES  

FILLING UP FAST  
Vacancies for Kindergarten enrol-

ments are almost filled, so please   

ensure you submit your application as soon as possible to 

ensure a place. Kindy 2019 Orientation Days are now 

noted on the website for those already registered.  

The Ten Cent 

Coin Chain  

Challenge is back!  

 

Which class is  
going to make the 
longest money 
chain this year? 
Last year it was D2. 

Start collecting your ten 
cent coins and bring 
them in next term for 

Week 2. 
  

Your class will have a 
container for you to put 
the coins in. The class 
with the longest chain 
will win a Class Prize! 

(Year 6 Fundraising 
Committee) 

https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=412597&
https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=412597&
https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=412597&
http://www.children.ymcawa.org.au
mailto:Caralee%20OSHC%20%3ccaralee.oshc@ymcawa.org.au%3e
http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
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Faction Athletics Carnival 2018 


